IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
21st March, 2002

Irlam Community Centre

Locklands Lane

Irlam

Meeting commenced: 7.15 p.m.

       “          
ended: 9.15 p.m.

PRESENT:
Richard Abernethy – in the Chair



Councillors Hudson, Hunt, Kean and Lightup



Jean Dodd – The Bridges Project



Nancy Heap – ICHI



Rob Brock – Irlam and Cadishead Cycle Users Group

A E Whitehead – Mossvale Residents’ Association

Elaine Kenny – Salford Citizens Advice Bureaux

Don Baxter – Irlam Probus Club

Sybil Norcott – WI and Moss

Jane McNulty – Irlam Writers Group/Cadishead Community Hall

Ron Parker – Irlam Mitchell Shackleton Association Football Club

Basil Pearson – Irlam and Cadishead Scouts

Dave Lovatt – Greater Manchester Police

Janice Lowndes – Salford PCT

Mary Cherry – Irlam Over 50’s and Local History

Nancy Dennery
} Resident

Mr & Mrs Howard
}

Mrs J Wilson

}

P Marshall

}

Carole Kean

}

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:



Mike Bleese – Area Co-ordinator, Chief Executive Directorate



Ursula Sossalla-Iredale – Neighbourhood Co-ordinator

Chris Trueblood – Community & Social Services Directorate



Trupti Patel – Development Services Directorate



Tom Calver – Commonwealth Games



Bill Baillie

} Sports Development Team



Elaine Gilmore
}



Claire Edwards – Corporate Services Directorate

82. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Roger Jones, Terry Handsley, Dr. Hope, Bob Marchant and Helen Wilson.

83. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 17th January, 2002 were approved as a correct record, subject to Basil Pearson’s name being included on the attendance list.

84. COMMUNITY COMMITTEE ACTION SHEET
The Community Committee considered an action sheet arising from the meeting held on 17th January, 2002, with specific reference to the following:-

(a)
Minute 68(d) – Traffic Problems, Brinnell Drive
Trupti Patel reported that following the alterations to the sequencing of the traffic lights, the system was now operating to the best of its ability.

Sgt. Lovatt stated that, although there had been a very slight improvement in relation to the traffic situation, the problems were mainly caused by the volume of traffic in the area.  

Councillor Hudson reported that cars parking on the double yellow lines near to the traffic lights were causing further problems.

RESOLVED:

THAT Trupti Patel contact the City Council Parking Section and request that the traffic wardens patrolling the area be asked to pay particular attention to the double yellow lines near to the traffic lights.


(b)
Minute 69 – Presentation – BMX Track
Janice Lowndes reported that (i) a trip to a BMX Track had been organised, (ii) transport for the trip had been arranged by Greater Manchester Police, (iii) BMX Bandits had received £4,000 from the Youth Participation Fund, (iv) application forms had been completed in relation to other funding sources and (v) the BMX Bandits were currently planning other fundraising events.

RESOLVED:

(1)
THAT the information be noted.

(2) THAT Janice Lowndes contact Richard Abernethy,

should the BMX Bandits decide that they would like to visit the BMX Track in Warrington.

(c) 
Minute 70 – Cycling Facilities – Maintenance Report
Trupti Patel reported that a meeting had taken place, attended by representatives from the Environmental Services Directorate and the Northbank Industrial Estate, together with Rob Brock and herself.  At the meeting, it was suggested that a one metre strip of landscape be removed from the edge of the cycle path, and Chad Jones from the Environmental Services Directorate had agreed to provide an estimate in relation to this work.

Rob Brock reported that (i) he had emailed Chad Jones on three occasions since the meeting and had not received a reply, and (ii) he had still not received a copy of the draft maintenance schedule.

RESOLVED:

(1) 
THAT Trupti Patel contact Chad Jones with regard to the above estimate and report back to the next meeting of the Community Committee.




(2)
THAT Trupti Patel contact Chad Jones to request that he respond to Rob Brock’s emails.




(3)
THAT a copy of the draft maintenance schedule be forwarded to Rob Brock.


(d)
Minute 74 – SHIFT Project
Janice Lowndes reported that a consultation event had taken place at which good quality information had been provided.

RESOLVED:

THAT the information be noted.


(e)
Minute 75 – Significant Planning Applications
The Chairman established that an email had been sent to the Director of Development Services outlining the comments that were made at the last meeting in relation to the planning application for Salford Forest Park.

RESOLVED:

THAT the information be noted.


(f)
Minute 76(a) – Community Committee Information Events
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that a Health Information Event had taken place on 28th February, 2002.  The event was successful, although attendance was rather low, possibly due to the Eccles/Irlam Housing Forum taking place on the same evening.

The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator indicated that a Transport Information Event was to be held on 18th April, 2002.

RESOLVED:

THAT the information be noted.


(g)
Minute 77 – Irlam Mitchell Shackleton Association Football Club
The Chairman established that a letter of support had been sent to the Football Club to assist with their funding application.

RESOLVED:

THAT the information be noted.

85. TRANSPORT INFORMATION EVENT
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that (i) a Transport Information Event was to be held on 18th April, 2002 from 7.00 p.m. to 9.00 p.m. at Fiddlers Lane Primary School, and (ii) all members of the Community Committee, together with those residents who had attended the public meetings in relation to the Number 100 bus service, would be invited to the event.

RESOLVED:

THAT the information be noted.

86. SALFORD’S INVOLVEMENT IN THE COMMONWEALTH GAMES (25TH JULY – 4TH AUGUST, 2002)
Tom Calver (i) gave a presentation and (ii) circulated information in relation to the Commonwealth Games.   

RESOLVED:

THAT members of the Community Committee contact Tom Calver on telephone number 0161-778-0352 (or tom.calver@salford.gov.uk), should they require any further information.

87. SPORTS LEADERSHIP TRAINING - PRESENTATION BY THE SPORTS DEVELOPMENT TEAM
Elaine Gilmore gave a presentation regarding the following programmes:

· TOP Play (4 to 9 year olds), and 

· BT TOP Sport (7 to 11 year olds)

Elaine Gilmore (i) reported that 70 groups (Junior Sports Clubs, Brownies, Scouts, Primary Schools, etc.), had so far benefited from the programmes, and (ii) circulated further information and application forms.

Elaine Gilmore referred to TOP Link, a programme for older children, which involved them planning and delivering a festival for younger children.

Bill Baillie reported that funding options were currently being explored to support four new Community Sports Officers - one of whom would cover the Irlam and Cadishead area.

RESOLVED:

(1)
THAT the information be noted.




(2)
THAT anybody interested in taking part in the programmes

should submit the required application form/information to Bill Baillie by 31st March, 2002.

88.
DOMESTIC VIOLENCE ISSUES – PRESENTATION BY HELEN PERRY
RESOLVED:

THAT it be noted that this item had been withdrawn from the agenda as Helen Perry had moved to a new post.

89.
YOUTH PROVISION IN CADISHEAD
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator submitted a report by Steve Dyson, Shelter Development Worker, containing details of the youth work activities in Cadishead.

Councillor Lightup referred to the young people’s concerns regarding the local Health Spa/Massage Parlour moving to premises close to the entrance to the community hall/shelter park area.  It was understood that planning permission had been refused but that work on the premises had continued. 

RESOLVED:

(1)
THAT Mike Bleese contact Trupti Patel to request that the matter be referred to the Enforcement Section.  




(2)
THAT Steve Dyson be requested to make the young people aware that (i) their concerns had been taken on board, and (ii) attempts were being made to address the problem.

90.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE NEWSLETTER
Mike Bleese introduced the proposal from the City Council’s Corporate Communications Manager with regard to producing Community Committee Newsletters.

It was proposed that three issues of the newsletter would be created per year, as opposed to the four which were currently produced.  The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator suggested that this was unlikely to be feasible, particularly as local events were often publicised in the newsletter.

RESOLVED:

(1)
THAT it be noted that members of the Community Committee were happy to continue with the arrangements already in place with regard to the production of the newsletter.




(2)
THAT Mike Bleese inform the Community Committee of any further proposals from the City Council with regard to the production of newsletters.

91.
INFORMATION EXCHANGE
(a) Walking for All
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator circulated leaflets with regard to the project Walking for All.  It was noted that Vicki Campbell had left the Authority, and that Alistair Fisher, based at Minerva House, was now the main point of contact.

RESOLVED:

THAT the information be noted.

(b) Environmental Services Directorate
Richard Abernethy reported that the Environmental Services Directorate had identified finance of £50,000 that would be used to resume the maintenance of a number of sites around the City, (some of which were located in Irlam and Cadishead), where grounds maintenance work had not been carried out for a number of years.

A number of Community Committee members expressed concern in relation to the problem of fly tipping that was occurring at a number of sites around the area.

RESOLVED:

(1) 
THAT the information be noted.




(2)
THAT Mike Bleese seek clarification from the

Environmental Services Directorate regarding the arrangements currently in place for the collection of large household items for disposal. 

(c) Fairhills Road 

Councillor Kean reported that he had received further information from Tim Hartley regarding the Fairhills Road development indicating that (i) an application in relation to the first phase was to be submitted by Persimmon Homes for 91 dwellings, and (ii) landscape work was due to commence on 1st May, 2002.

RESOLVED:

THAT the information be noted.


(d)
Distribution of The Advertiser
Mike Bleese reported that he had spoken to Peter Boler from the Advertiser who had informed him that there was not a major distribution problem in Irlam and Cadishead (the penetration rate was 92%), however, as addresses for delivery were based on information obtained approximately eight years ago, new housing developments that had been built since then would not be included on their database.

RESOLVED:

(1) 
THAT anyone who had not received a copy of the Advertiser for at least 12 months should inform Mike Bleese of their address.

(2) THAT Mike Bleese suggest to Peter Boler that bulk

drops of the Advertiser be delivered to supermarkets and other appropriate places in the area.

(e)
Salford Adult Learners’ Week Awards 2002
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator circulated nomination forms in relation to Salford Adult Learners’ Week Awards 2002.

RESOLVED:

THAT nomination forms be submitted to Marion Wood by 31st March, 2002.

92.
MINUTES OF BUDGET APPLICATIONS CONSIDERED BY THE IRLAM AND

CADISHEAD COMMUNITY INITIATIVES BUDGET PANEL
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator (i) reported on the recommendations of the Budget Panel arising from the meeting held on 14th March, 2002, and (ii) circulated financial position statements with regard to the Devolved and SRB 5 Budgets for 2001/02.

RESOLVED:

(1)
THAT the decision with regard to the application from Cadishead Community Hall be deferred for further consideration at a separate meeting.

(2) THAT the application from Irlam Writers Group be withdrawn.

(3) THAT the information provided in the financial position

statements be noted.

93.
GOOD NEWS STORIES
Jane McNulty reported that Irlam Writers Group had run a series of creative writing workshops and pieces of work from those workshops had been displayed at Salford Art Gallery as part of ‘Creative Salford Week.’

RESOLVED:

THAT the information be noted.

94.
CARAVAN FOR SALE
Chris Trueblood reported that a number of enquiries had been received in relation to the sale of the caravan.

RESOLVED:

THAT anybody requiring any further information with regard to the sale of the caravan should contact Ursula Sossalla-Iredale or Chris Trueblood.

95.
NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:

THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on Thursday, 16th May, 2002, at St Mary’s Church Hall, Penry Avenue, Cadishead, commencing at 7.00 p.m.
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